
Dear Friends,

I’m not sure about you, but the first quarter of the year has 
absolutely flown by. For Sarah and me, it almost feels like our first 
“real” year here in Chuuk since the first year was so full of 
building, fixing, cleaning, and figuring out life here and we got 
lost in all of the settling. We are excited to be able to start really 
delving into ministry!

Sarah has begun a children’s Sunday service for the English side of 
the church. She started out with just three kids (ours included) 
and is now up to an average of 5-7. They are learning all of the 
great Bible accounts and have started off with Creation. The kids 
are loving it! 

We just had a medical and dental team here that held a free clinic 
at our church as well as at a sister church on a neighboring island. 
Though we did not see anyone come to the Lord during the 
clinics, Pastor Mike and I were able to secure some valuable 
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contacts that we will be able to follow up on. Several people were 
interested in hearing more about the Gospel. Please be praying 
that as we follow up over the next several months that God’s Word 
would be at work in hearts. We are so grateful for the Grace Dental 
Missions team that came out and sacrificed so much time and 
effort! God used it as both a time of witness as well as a time of 
encouragement to our hearts; much treasure was laid up in Heaven.

Through some very unexpected ways, God has allowed us to gain   
access to some of the best Chuukese language material that has ever 

been created. That was a direct answer to prayer. We have been 
searching for a teacher or helper but have not found anyone that is 
willing to help us on a consistent basis. However, the material that the 
Lord allowed us to receive is so comprehensive that it has answered 
most of the questions that we have had about the language. We look 
forward to really being able to move forward in this area and we praise 
the Lord for His provision. 

Pastor Mike and I started visitation a couple of months ago. We have been visiting people that have at 
one time or another attended our church. Many of them live within a block or two of Grace. Through the 
visitation we have seen the attendance of the Chuukese service really improve. We praise the Lord for 
that growth! As we talk with people, the common theme seems to be that people don’t know if they have 
really believed in Jesus or not. Many people are obviously relying on good works. Chuuk is so blind to the 
free Gospel that is right in front of their eyes. Continue to pray that people are brought from darkness to 
light as we talk with them and they attend the services. 

As for us as a family, we are doing well! Praise the Lord that we have all been relatively healthy for a 
couple of months now. Milena knows nothing but Chuuk and is really blossoming into a social butterfly. 
She loves to go play with all of her neighbor friends. 

Thank you all for the faithful part that you play in the ministry here. And thank you for being faithful to 
your place of ministry as well. Keep at it! Look up! He’s coming soon. 

Until the Islands Know Him

Josh, Sarah, and Milena Wagar

Romans 15:21

A vet from Guam 
passed through 
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some work done on 
our dog, Cap. My 
shed makes quite 

the operating room!


